## THE SCOTTISH ST. ANDREW SOCIETY

## OF GREATER ST. LOUIS

The annual elections took place at the April General Meeting, resulting in the return to office of the complete board from the present year. Your board join with me in thanking those who were present for a resounding vote of confidence; we will try to live up to it.

Our final general meeting for the year will take place ONE WEEK EARLY, on 21 May at the Eden Library. It will begin with dinner catered by the MELLOH METHODIST CHURCH and will be followed by a display from Wal: Hazelton's Irish Dancers. We will begin at 6:30 p.m. Tickets are \$3.50 each and are disappearing fast; cut-off date for tickets is 16 May. If you still want tickets call Betty McGregor at 961-3659.

The International Cultural Fair for St. Joseph Hospital has been rescheduled for 28/29 July. We have agreed to take one booth and sell baked goods. Nancy Militello is co-ordinator. All bakers who can help please offer your assistance to Nancy (726-3195) or call Betty Sunter (878-4714). This will be our big charity effort for this year - so let's put on a good show.

Our Annual Picnic will take place at Blackburn Park in Webster Groves on Sunday, 3 June, starting with lunch at 12 noon. Everyone brings own food and beverage. Games will be conducted with races and prizes for the children.

The Whist and Country Dancing classes held on the first Friday of each month have been well attended and are growing each month. Last week the group requested that we continue these fine evenings through the summer . . . so we will, at 8:00 p.m. in the Clayton Federal Savings and Loan building at Elm and Lockwood in Webster Groves. Next meeting will be on 1 June 1979.

Jim Dixon is trying to do his job but he tells me that over 50 members have yet to pay 1979 dues. They are still only \$5 so please bring your membership up-to-date if you have not already done so.

See you all at dinner on the 21st.

A. Sunter

President